MINUTES OF GILLINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL MONTHLY MEETING
APRIL 2018


A Meeting of Gillingham Parish Council was held at the village hall on Wednesday, 
4th April 2018, at 7:30pm. 

Parish Ten - parishioners slot.  11 residents attended. Parking at The Boundaries is still an issue and one of the residents has rung the Police several times but has not received a reply or response to her calls.  The road is now full of potholes after the bad weather and heavy traffic.  School visitors use a resident’s drive to turn, with cars arriving earlier and earlier just to park.  The clerk was asked to write to Norfolk County Council and the police regarding the situation and to make sure the school were also aware.  
Gillingham Reduction in Lighting - Dist Cllr Kay Billig attended to make sure the Parish Council understood what was happening and explained to the audience about how it would work.   The clerk was asked to find out if the alleyway light near Falgate Terrace was included in the project.
Dist Cllr Billig asked that the reduction be highlighted to residents as even having been in the papers and generally advertised, it was still coming as a surprise to some people.  

Apologies – County Cllr Margaret Stone
 

Minutes of Last Meeting - The minutes from the February 2018 meeting were approved by the council and signed by Councillor Massingham.  No matters arising.


Declaration of Interests - none


Village Matters
South Norfolk Council Lights - after this evening’s discussion and previous debate, the parish council decided that 4 lights would be kept.  The light at The Boundaries and the junction of Loddon Road and The Street had been classed as needed by South Norfolk Council and the parish would ask to keep the one at the Hemmant Way/The Street junction and the one between Emma's and the bus stop on The Street.
Dog Bin for Kings Dam - still awaiting response on siting by SNC.
Village Litter Pick 2018 – date of Sunday 29th April 9.30-11.30am. - see poster for details.
Playground Inspection – agreed to again use David Bracey Playground Inspection to inspect the playground.

Correspondence
Road show invitation from NCC
Road closure at Hales postponed from the original date - now 16th - 21st April on the A146 from 1900hrs to 0600hrs the following morning
B1136 Yarmouth Road from its junction with A146 Beccles Road to its junction with U76350 Green Lane and U76350 Green Lane from its junction with B1162 Yarmouth Road to its junction with A146 Beccles Road in the PARISH OF HALES from 16th April 2018 to 29th April 2018;

Planning Matters
BA/2018/0099/COND 27 Kings Dam - Removal of conditions 4 & 9
BA/2018/0013/COND - 27 Kings Dam - Replace box hedge with wall & railings variation of condition 9 of permission - withdrawn

BA/2018/0084/ful - Land to rear of 25 Kings Dam - Storage container, store room and classroom with W/C - no objections.

Finance
Donation from Transport Rally - £300.00
Clerks Tax to HMRC - £195.60
Clerks expenses - £10.00 Printer Ink

 Any Other Business
The parish council agreed to the purchase of a litter picker for use by a resident and clerk to see if appropriate warning signs could be found for display while working.
Grit Bin for Kings Dam - appropriate site being found.
Potholes at The Boundaries to be reported.  Ask the Rangers to straighten the bent school sign.  The dog bin is off the wall at Loddon Road and needs moving to a slightly better spot just to avoid a pipe.  Drain at the Loddon Road bus stop holding water, drenching people – to be reported.


Date of Next Meeting:  Please note that the next meeting will be the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council, preceded by the Annual Parish Meeting on Wednesday 2nd May, 2018 and will start at 7.30pm.  Everybody is welcome to attend.  


Clerk’s email address:  juliapuntgpc@btinternet.com

Gillingham Parish Council website:  http://gillingham-pc.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/

District Councillor Kay Billig email: 

 HYPERLINK "mailto:kbillig@s-norfolk.gov.uk"
kbillig@s-norfolk.gov.uk
County Councillor:  Margaret.Stone@norfolk.gov.uk

